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-----------------------------------------------------NEWSLETTER-----------------------------------------------------------

PLANS TO START WORK ON THE LINE ARE TAKING SHAPE
It is hoped that we will shortly be in a position to start work on the line. 

We are putting a call out to all willing volunteers who are prepared to get their hands dirty and get stuck into some work to help us get the line in shape. 

Contact Don Valley Railway via our email at donvalleyrailway@hotmail.com
Or by Phone : 07986 759 259 for further details.

The first stage of this is Personal Track Safety Training. 

Elsecar Railway have kindly offered to assist us in this regard and give us free personal heritage track safety training.  Track Safety training on Heritage lines is less onerous than Network Rail However, it will help our volunteers understand the fundamental principles of track safety.  To work on the line further Network Rail approved training will be required.

Aswell as work on the actual line, Don Valley Rail aims to get involved in voluntary work adjacent to the line along the Upper Don Corridor.  It is hoped that we can build a good working relationship with other volunteer organisations serving the Upper Don Valley. 

One of the main work areas of the Don Valley Railway Business Plan is ‘A programme of environmental and structural enhancement along the route’. We have been invited to talks with Network Rail towards developing this part of the Don Valley Railway plan.
Discussions will take place regarding working with  Network Rail, Tata Steel, and neighbouring landowners utilising volunteers to improve the environment adjacent to as well as in the land of the Don Valley Line. This may include bridge painting, fencing, tree clearance, refurbishing buildings and structures and measures to reduce tresspass and vandalism on the route.  

A wider aim of this is to improve the condition of one of the former stations on the route to a standard such that visitors on a special charter train visiting the line can actually disembark and perhaps a folk and ale train could be organized.

This will create a visible presence and generate work for a voluntary workforce to make a presence as well as enhancing the landscape around the route for benefit of all users and landowners improving the attractiveness of the Upper Don Valley.

The Training offered by Elsecar Rail Centre is likely to take place on Sundays.

Employers are being encouraged as part of the Big Society to let employees do voluntary work. Government employees are to be allowed 3 days a year special leave to do voluntary work.

FURTHER THREAT TO RE-OPENING WOODHEAD LINE & TRANSPENNINE TRAIL POSED BY THE PLANS TO RUN HIGH VOLTAGE CABLES UNDERGROUND

Though the potential for developing the line to Stocksbridge remains hopeful and our role is to Chivvy along the powers-that-be to get on with it, it really could be crunch time for the hopes of reinstating the Woodhead Rail line through the tunnel. 

Following transfer of transmission lines from the Old Woodhead Tunnels to the 1950’s built tunnel, National Grid’s plan to upgrade the pylons through Longdendale poses an even bigger threat to preservation of the rail alignment. 

The proposed 2015-2020 strategy to upgrade the Stalybridge to Woodhead section of power lines includes a proposal to underground cables between Woodhead and the National Park Boundary near Hadfield. This proposal has only one route option - along the former rail trackbed.

Previously, undergrounding was largely ruled out in most cases by National Grid because of cost. However this situation is shifting. 

National Grid state that because there is a need for 24-7 emergency access to the route this would rule out the route ever being used for rail.  

Environmental groups that support rail reinstatement also recognise the value of undergrounding overhead cables to reduce the visual impact on the National Park. CPRE have a national campaign currently for undergrounding overhead power-lines. This case may put them in a difficult situation where they have to decide what the appropriate action is here.  The Peak District NPA is likely to face a similar decision as to whether to allow the scheme to go ahead.

The new Peak District Local Development Framework states that the Woodhead Rail route and alignment should be preserved for rail use. However they were not prepared to call a public inquiry into the tunnel proposals and the removal of overhead wires from Longdendale may be though worth the cost

Should the works go ahead the overhead cables could either be buried or surface mounted along the route. 

Construction is also likely to see the Transpennine Trail either being closed for 5 years or permanently – the adjacent bridal trail would need to be adapted for multi-use. 

SHOULD WE BUY THE WOODHEAD TUNNEL?

IT MIGHT ONLY COST A QUID!

At a meeting this summer National Grid informed Don Valley Railway that they are open to offers to purchase the Victorian Woodhead Tunnels for a nominal sum. 

So what kind of organisation would purchase and protect the tunnels?

Ideally an organisation which, as part of its constitution, commits itself to:

· Agree to sell the tunnel back for a similar nominal sum to National Grid should the 1954 built tunnel be used for reinstatement of rail 

· Make clear its overall aim is to re-instate the Woodhead rail route via any of the tunnels, and,

· Maintain the continued sustainable accessibility in this area (i.e. Transpennine Trail).

Such a body would have to create a revenue stream to cover maintenance requirement. Estimated to be £500,000 per year. An idea mooted to achieve this would be to adapt the narrow gauge rail line used by National Grid for maintenance access to be brought into public use. It could serve as an access route for  Transpennine Trail users (probably a part-time one), and would probably attract other visitors as a quirky tourist attraction 

CPRE would give their support to the idea, and the Peak District National Park Authority may be a source of support after their re-opening of tunnels along the Monsal Trail.

	Why should Don Valley Railway want to help achieve this? 

1, It may make a positive contribution to the re-instate of the line and preserve the route from conflicting development

2, Developing the scheme may raise Don Valley Railway’s credibility and skills in order to speed the development of our main project between Sheffield and Stocksbridge. 

At the forthcoming AGM it is to be proposed that Don Valley should extend its charitable objectives to cover the route beyond Deepcar and Stocksbridge in order to support any project to preserve the Victorian Tunnels. 


SIGN DAVE’S PETITION

Solicitor Dave Ward of Dronfield Woodhouse, took it upon himself to raise a government e-petition in the name of saving the Woodhead Rail Line. 

In his petition he points out that if the line could be re-opened links between Sheffield and Manchester will be far better, traffic congestion will be eased in Mottram Hollingworth and Tintwistle, and the need for road building across the scenic moors of the Peak District National Park will be reduced.

So if you wish to support this cause click on-line to the following link, follow the instructions. 

To re-open Woodhead sign Dave’s petition. The link is http://epetitions.direct.gov.uk/petitions/19823
THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING : A TOUGH YEAR FOR  BUILDING SUPPORT

The Annual General Meeting of the Don Valley Railway is to be held on Monday 16th January at the Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield. 

The meeting will deal with the formal issues of the report of the treasurer and company secretary (in the Chair’s absence), Election of Officers, before allowing continuing with a debate into the progress of the group.

It has been a difficult year. An aim of the group last year was to garner a body of support to take the project forward. It has been difficult to get the level of support from people to drive the project forward. Though there have been some dedicated people helping things move on.

It is hoped that getting a volunteer workforce together will help create this interest. Broadening the awareness of the project to Railfuture and the working relationship with the Woodhead Group has also brought some dividends.

Much work undertaken has been slow and invisible, but some progress has been made. The working relationship with key developers has been built upon, a business plan is being implemented and hopefully physical work on the line can start soon.

However, as ever we are short of staff to organise resources and would welcome any further support on this front. WANT TO GIVE US A HAND? DROP AN EMAIL TO donvalleyrailway@hotmail.co.uk
THE BUSINESS PLAN : OUR APPROACH TO OPENING THE REGULAR PASSENGER SERVICES TO STOCKSBRIDGE

The Don Valley Railway Business Plan consists of 3 main elements:

1, Resource building

2, A programme of environmental and structural enhancement along the route’,and,

3, The development of a business plan that is compatible with the South Yorkshire PTE rail development process and Network Rail’s GRIP (Governance of Rail Infrastructure Projects) system. 

Following on from the Engineering feasibility study, our next stage is to develop a larger and more detailed study that will inform potential sponsors and funders of the Don Valley Railway project as to the finanacial benefits of the scheme. 

The feasibility study informed us of the cost of implementing a simple introductory rail service. It found very positively that the estimated cost of  work to intrduce this service would be a meagre £4.3million and that operating this service would require a lower than average subsidy. 

What now needs to happen is that we look at other options for development that strengthen the case for opening the route. 

Parry People Movers are developing ultra-light rail vehicles that reduce the running costs by half. This could bring the proposal towards break even. 

The business plan also considered the costs and benefits of introducing stations at Wadsley Bridge, Oughtibridge, Deepcar and Stocksbridge. 

It also covers the possibility of extending services east of Sheffield Victoria to Nunnery where a connection can be made with the Tram and potentially further so that development areas such as the Advance Manufacturing Retail Park can be served. 

It is hoped that this can build a business case for out project that shows the full potential of how it can be developed and allows a flexibility of approach to develop options to suit potential funding developers.  

DVR ATTEND SUMMIT INTO SUSTAINABLE TRANSPORT FOR SHEFFIELD REGION

Don Valley Railway, represented by Gerry Bates, attended ‘Engineering Transport Sustainability’, an event to investigate Sustainable Transport for Sheffield, our region and beyond, in a carbon, pollution and hassle free environment, without causing congestion or breaking the bank.  

Organised by Action for Environment, a Sheffield-based think tank, and hosted by DLA Piper at their city centre offices, contributions were received from 

Dr Peter Bull, Traffic Information & Control Manager, Sheffield City Council, Dr Rob Carroll, Fixed Equipment Technical Engineer, Stagecoach Supertram Maintenance Ltd, Chris Jones, Graduate Engineer, Network Rail and Planning Professor Lenny Koh, University of Sheffield;

Conclusions focussed on  4 themes:

A: Burning Issue:  developing alternative energy sources.
B: Don’t Waste It!  All transport requires energy.  Efficient use of energy.

C: Make the best of what we’ve got:  Sweating the asset of the UK transport network

D: Two Feet and a Heartbeat: The development of active travel – walking and cycling
More information is available at http://actionforinvolvment.wordpress.com/2011/12/07/event-outcomes-rae-ingenious-crowd-wise-engineering-sustainable-transport/

DVR CONSULTED ON YORKSHIRE RAIL NETWORK STUDY

Don Valley Railway has the opportunity to demonstrate its excellent value for money to the taxpayer via the ‘Yorkshire Rail Network Study’. 

Commissioned to provide a rationale for rail investment in the Leeds and Sheffield City Regions, the study aims to secure funding for further development works during Control Period 5 (CP5) 2014-19 and beyond.

The study will produce a ‘Conditional Output Statement’ which sets out a number of economically focused outputs for the rail network, including improvements in capacity, service frequency, journey times, operator performance, journey quality and to freight services. 

These will be developed with consideration of the wider transport objectives of supporting economic growth and carbon reduction and informed by available evidence.
LOG ON TO THE  DON VALLEY RAILWAY WEBSITE www.donvalleyrailway.org NOW TO SEE OUR WEBSITE…

EMAIL DON VALLEY RAILWAY . 

If you want to keep up to date with whats happening with Don Valley Railway can you drop us your email. We have lots of addresses and telephone numbers of supporters but its cheaper for us to email our supporters so the more of your email addresses we have the easier and cheaper it is to keep in contact. 

Email: donvalleyrailway@hotmail.co.uk
DO YOU WANT TO GET INVOLVED?

Come to one of Don Valley Railway’s drop-in sessions. 

These will generally continue to be held at the Harlequin Pub, Nursery St, Sheffield. However, we plan to keep Stocksbridge people better informed by reporting to the Stocksbridge Community Forum. We also will hold some regular meetings in Stocksbridge and plan to hold joint meetings with the Re-Open the Woodhead Line Group.
The next meeting is the Annual General Meeting. Non-members are welcome. Following this further meetings on a monthly basis will be held.. 

Further details are available drop us an email or call.

Email donvalleyrailway@hotmail.co.uk
Or call Chris on 07986 759 259
We want more people to get involved in organising our project

Events of interest in the coming year

Jan 5 Great Central Rail Society Mike Eggenton presents Penistone to Nottingham, Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

Jan 7 Heritage Railways Andy Guide Illlustrated Talks Coal Aston Village Hall Admission £2.50 

Jan 19 Fifty years of Railway Photography – Part 4 by Les Nixon at the Roundhouse Lecture Theatre, Barrow Hill Railway Centre, Campbell Drive, Barow Hill, Chesterfield Tickets £2.00  7pm Buffet starts 7.30pm. 

Jan 30 The Railway Correspondence and Travel Society present South Wales Railways over the past 30years by Geoff Morris  at Sheffield Scouts HQ, Trippet Lane Sheffield S1. Start 2pm.  

Feb 2 Great Central Rail Society Ken Grainger presents J G Robinson and other loco artists Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

Feb 6 Peak Rail Association Penistone to Nottingham Victoria via Derby Friargate slideshow by Mike Eggenton Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

Feb  13 The Railway Correspondence and Travel Society present an overview of th National Railway Collection by Anthony Coulls  at St Matthews Church Rooms Carver Street, Sheffield S1  Start 7.15pm. 

16  Feb A presentation of slides from preserved lines by David Birtle at the Roundhouse Lecture Theatre, Barrow Hill Railway Centre, Campbell Drive, Barow Hill, Chesterfield Tickets £2.00  7pm Buffet starts 7.30pm. 

Feb  27 The Railway Correspondence and Travel Society present Rhapsody in Blue -Northern Ireland Railways by Ken Grainger at St Matthews Church Rooms Carver Street, Sheffield S1  Start 7.15pm. 

1 Mar Great Central Rail Society Chris Jones presents on video, Preserved steam on Video

3 Mar West Highlands and Ben Nevis Andy Guide Illlustrated Talks Coal Aston Village Hall Admission £2.50 

Mar 5 Peak Rail Association meeting at the Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

Mar 12  The Railway Correspondence and Travel Society present Half a century of steam photography by John Carlton  at St Matthews Church Rooms Carver Street, Sheffield S1 Start 7.15pm

15 March DVD of mainline running steam in conjunction with the Little Midland Society at the Roundhouse Lecture Theatre, Barrow Hill Railway Centre, Campbell Drive, Barow Hill, Chesterfield Tickets £2.00  7pm Buffet starts 7.30pm. 

Apr 2 Peak Rail Association “Each a memory” – a nostalgic look at yesteryear Keith Marshall Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

Apr 5 Great Central Rail Society Richard booth presents : Ashover Light Railway Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

19  Apr Tony Icke presents Great Western iin South and Mid Wales at the Roundhouse Lecture Theatre, Barrow Hill Railway Centre, Campbell Drive, Barow Hill, Chesterfield Tickets £2.00  7pm Buffet starts 7.30pm. 

Apr 23   The Railway Correspondence and Travel Society present History of the Cromford and High Peak Railway  at St Matthews Church Rooms Carver Street, Sheffield S1

May 3 Great Central Rail Society Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

May 7 Doug Copleys Lineside images – Cinefilm Peak Rail Association Harlequin Pub, Nursery Street, Sheffield 8pm

